
                               Newsletter Friday 27th  September 2023 

Dear Parents & Carers, 

I continue to be amazed at how well our reception pupils are settling in to life ‘at big school’ and a huge 

thank you to parents who are supporting the staff as we establish new routines. 

An EYFS expert  visited reception this week and commented on how independent and comfortable the 

children were in their surroundings. This is testament to all the staff in reception who go the extra mile 

ensuring our youngest pupils are safe, happy and thriving.  

All the other classes have also settled into the new academic year beautifully, especially the year one 

pupils who are now at the main school. It is lovely having them in the main school building and watch-

ing them interact with our older pupils.  

Our reception pupils have already started our phonic scheme ’Read, Write Inc’ and there will be a 

meeting for reception parents at 5.30pm on Tuesday the 22nd of October in the main school hall.  

During this meeting, you will learn exactly how we teach our youngest pupils to read. Please do your 

best to attend this meeting as it will give you all the necessary information of how you can best support 

your child whilst they are learning to read. 79% of reception pupils met the Early Learning Goal in read-

ing last year and 96% passed the phonics screening check in Year One . These figures are above the 

national average and could not have been achieved without parental support. As children get older and 

read more fluently, they are able to take far more responsibility for their own learning, particularly in 

reading. As reading for a minimum of four times a week is part of our homework policy, we do ask that 

you ensure that your child is fulfilling this part of their homework as currently we do have a number of 

children who are struggling to get back into this vital habit. Thank you for your anticipated support with this matter.  

Rachel Woollam 

Every Day Counts, Every Minute Matters 

There are still quite a few children who are coming into 

school late each day . To reiterate lessons start at 8.45am at 

the main school and 8.50am at the annexe. Those pupils 

arriving late do have a negative impact on learning for their 

peers as well as their own . If your child is in years 1-6, please 

ensure they are at school for 8.40am unless there is a valid 

reason such as an appointment, why they are late. A good 

start to the day results in a good day all round.  

 

New Stage 

A huge thank you to our wonderful Parents & Friends Association 

for their latest PFA purchase—a stage. 

After holding the Key Stage 2 production in school this summer, 

the decision was made to hold all future productions here rather 

than at the Civic.  

Last year we borrowed a stage and when we voiced the desire to 

have our own stage, the PFA committee   voted unanimously to 

fund £4,500 for this.  

Having a stage has also elevated the status of receiving an award 

in Friday celebration Assemblies. 



 Reading Superstars 

Last year our ‘Word Millionaire’ target was 30 and 

although we didn’t quite make it, we did achieve a 

commendable 24.  The pupils are confident we can 

make 30 millionaires this year, so that is our target 

for this academic year. 

Here is a list of pupils who are already building up 

their word count and who have read the most 

words in their cohort: 

Y2— Emilia C (13,277 words) 

Y3—Benjamin B (120,282 words) 

Y4—George S (468,883 words) 

Y5—Grace B (278,250words) 

Y6—Noah L (301,649 words) 

One World Festival 

This year’s One World Festival will take place at 

Alsager Civic Centre on Saturday 5th October from 

9.30 — 1pm. As in the past, there will be many 

stalls and displays from all around the world and 

you can sample foods, try crafts or just enjoy the 

music.  

 

 

 

 

 

Our choir will be performing at 11.45am, so please 

do come and support this event if you are able. 

 

ASM Sports are running a 

number of holiday clubs over 

the October half term. Please 

look at the flyers below to see 

what’s on offer. Clubs will be 

held at St. Gabriel’s Primary 

School.  

Local Groups  

There are a number of local groups that offer the 
community vital advice and services and for the 
second year running Age UK is hosting a series of 
free scam events on how to protect yourself from 
fraud. These are on:  
• Tuesday 15th October, 14:30 - 16:30 at Sand-
bach Town Hall 
• Wednesday 16th October, 14:00 – 16:00 at The 
Guild for Lifelong Learning, Wilmslow 

• Thursday 17th October, 14:00 – 15:45 Online 
on Microsoft Teams 

 
If you enjoy gardening, Hassall Green Nature Reserve is 
also looking to recruit some volunteers and are holding 
a volunteer morning  on Tuesday 29th October from 
10—1pm.  

Fundraising Initiatives 

Last year as a school, through dona-

tions or fundraising we raised almost 

£30,000. This money has allowed us 

to complete many projects. Asda are 

currently running the ‘Cashpot for 

Schools’ campaign, so please consider 

signing up to support our school using 

the Asda rewards App. 


